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Newsletter 5th January 2024 

 

Welcome back and Happy New Year to all of our families.   

 

The children have been busy this week starting their new topics for this term.  A curriculum 
newsletter will be sent out at the end of next week with information about what you children will 
be learning this term.  It will also include information related to any class events.  A list of dates 
has been posted on our Facebook page for this term, which covers Class Reading sessions and 
assemblies until the Easter holidays.  We will continue to update Facebook for reminders of this 
event.  

 

Next week, our clubs will begin for children, with the exception of Running Club, which will begin 
on Monday 15th January.  An email will be sent out to parents later today to confirm their child's 
place within their club.  We also have parents' evening on Tuesday 9th and Wednesday 
10th January.  All appointments have been sent home with your child this week.  If you have not 
yet booked an appointment, please speak to you child's class teacher, who will be happy to ar-
range a convenient time to meet with you.  We will also have a Parent Questionnaire available 
for you to complete during this time and would appreciate you taking the time to share your 
views on our school and how we can continue to develop the provision and support we provide 
for our children.  

 

I hope you all have a lovely weekend.  

 

Mrs Kathryn Catherwood  

Head of School  

 

 

Discovery MAT is keen to further our practice regarding Equality, Diversity and Inclusion (EDI). As part of this we are 
currently working towards  

an EDI Quality Mark and would appreciate some parental engagement. If you would like to be part of this process 
please email our Trust Inclusion Lead 

L.cooper-smith@discoverymat.co.uk. 

mailto:L.cooper-smith@discoverymat.co.uk
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Please follow us on our  Facebook  

(1) Facebook  

https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web
https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/calendar/930
https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/term_dates/77664
https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/policies/666016
https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/newsletters/666038
https://www.facebook.com/people/Weston-Mill-Community-Primary-Academy/100064119271470/


 



 

START OF THE SCHOOL DAY & ATTENDANCE 

 

Our school gate leading to the playground will remain open until 9:10am every morning.  

Please use this entrance only when bringing your child to school. 

Reception entrance via the staff car park must not be used before this time. 

You will be asked to walk around, unless there has been an arrangement 

made with Mrs Catherwood or Mrs Powney. 

In the unusual event of your child arriving extremely late for school, after 

9:10am (gates closed), the reception entrance should be used PLEASE SIGN 

YOUR CHILD IN, GIVE REASON FOR LATENESS AND ADD LUNCH CHOICE. 

Please be aware that crossing patrol is available for children arriving to 

school between 8:40 and 9.10am each morning. There will be no crossing 

patrol after 9.10am each morning.  

Important reminder: the school register is taken at 08.55am! 

BEING LATE AFFECTS YOUR CHILD’S  

ATTENDANCE 

Children arriving after this time will be registered late, which has an enormous impact 

on attendance figures.  

After 9.10am it is recorded as an unauthorized absence. By law we are required to reg-

ister in this way. We must also report to the Educational Welfare Officer if your child 

has had over a certain amount of unauthorized absences  

On average around 10% of our children are registered late everyday! 

If your child is unwell please phone the school before 08.55am every day that they are 

unwell. Failure to do so will also result in an Unauthorized absence. 

Let’s work on improving our attendance together! 

If you need support with this, please let us know. 

Please see our Attendance Policy 

Weston Mill Community Primary Academy - Policies  

https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/policies/666016








Oak Villa Car Park  

Please ensure any parents using the Oak Villa Car Park take care when driving and 

parking, and hold your child’s hand, if appropriate, when walking through the car park. 

This is to ensure that all children remain safe whilst arriving and leaving school each 

day. We appreciate your continued support with this to support our school community.  

Weekly attendance for 3rd-5th January  

The UK Government expectation is 96%. We are striving for 

children to achieve this as there is a direct link between attend-

ance and achievement . 

This week, our whole school attendance is 89.2% 

This week’s winners are : DALEY Class and  

BROWN Class               

DALEY 96.4% 

BOLT 86% 

EVERSON 86.2% 

  

WHITLOCK 89.7% 

AINSLIE 83.3% 

ADAMS 85.3% 

BROWN 92.5% 








